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 Note: the South Texas Researcher is also now available at 

http://www.mysapl.org/texana.aspx on the San Antonio Public Library’s web site.   

 

Please remember that the purpose of this newsletter is to keep librarians, 

historians, archivists, genealogists, archæologists, and those in other allied fields 

informed of what is going on that may be helpful in these fields so they may pass 

this information on to other interested parties in their locations.    

                                                                                                                   

                                                                                              

I am willing to include important events or acquisitions from other areas, in some 

instances, if they may be of particular usefulness to those in our area. News from 

our neighboring Mexican states of Tamaulipas, Nuevo Leon, and Coahuila would 

also be welcome.  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

South Texas is being broadly 

defined as beginning in Val Verde 

County in the west; moving east 

to Austin (Travis County); and 

then southeast through Caldwell, 

Lavaca, Jackson, and Calhoun 

counties to the Gulf of Mexico. 

 

If you have items you or your organization would like others to know about, please e-mail 

the  address at the end  of this newsletter. 

Feel free to forward this communication to anyone who might be interested.  

Thank you! 

 

 

Introduction 

South Texas 
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SAN ANTONIO PUBIC LIBRARY  

http://www.mysapl.org/texana.aspx
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Texana/Genealogy Classes        

San Antonio Central Library 

 

Programs are free and held at the San Antonio Central Library, 

600 Soledad, San Antonio, Texas, 78205.   

One hour free parking. 

E-mail: genealogydesk@sanantonio.gov 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

No classes scheduled for July 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Texana/Genealogy Classes 

 

mailto:genealogydesk@sanantonio.gov
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Southwest Vaqueros is a Corral (Chapter) of Westerners International 

 

Southwest Vaqueros was founded by Al Lowman and his friends when he 

was a researcher and writer for the Institute of Texan Cultures. Among his friends 

were John Woodhull and Charlie Schreiner III. His personal library and collection 

are now housed in the Cushing Library at the TAMU campus. 

For the present we meet at 6:30 PM at Papa Dante's on the third 

Tuesday of every other month since March and May. No dues are due for now, so 

the only cost is transportation and your wonderful meal. Tolerance of the elderly is 

appreciated at this time until we can chase up some younger mavericks... If you 

don't have a computer, call our irksome Sheriff (president) and Scribe (Secretary) at 

210-418-4087 and it is reported that he checks his voicemail. His e-mail address is 

jltolleson@sbcglobal.net.    

 

              Author Cynthia Leal Massey will be speaking at the next 

meeting on July 15 on how she came to write “Death of a Texas 

Ranger.” 
 

 

 

 

 

 

News and Calendar of Events 

 

http://www.westerners-international.org/


 4 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Los Bexareños Genealogical and Historical Society 
 

 Meetings are normally held at 9:30 a.m. every first Saturday of the month on 

the first floor, Main Auditorium, of the San Antonio Public Library, 600 Soledad 

Street, San Antonio, Texas. Visitors are always welcome to attend.  Membership is 

not required.  Speakers at the meetings are people with a passion for history, 

professional historians, genealogists, archaeologists and researchers.   

For the June Meeting 

Date: July 5, 2014 

 

Speaker:  Dan Arellano 

 

Topic:  Mission San Antonio de Valero 

 

Dan Arellano is the president of The Battle of Medina Historical and Educational 

Society. The Battle of Medina Historical and Educational Society mission is to 

protect, promote and preserve Tejano History by reenactments of Tejano History 

such as the founding of the first constitutional government of Texas in April; the 

reenactment of the Battle of Medina in November and the Save Tejano History 

Symposium during Hispanic Heritage Month in September. 

 

Help for the beginning genealogist. 

In November, 2009, the Society rented a building on the campus of Holy 

Rosary Parish to house our Library. The Parish is located at 159 Camino Santa 

Maria just north of Culebra Rd. The Library is manned by volunteers on Saturdays, 

except the 1st Saturday of the month. The hours are 10:00am to 2:00pm. There is no 

charge to use the Library and one need not be a member of the Society.  

The Society assists individuals in getting started with genealogical research through 

beginner's workshops.  Beginners also receive assistance from the more experienced 

members of the Society. Contact one of the following individuals by email or phone 

to schedule an appointment: 

Dennis Moreno             210-647-5607     dennis.moreno@sbcglobal.net 

Yolanda Patino             210-434-3530          patinogil@sbcglobal.net 

 

News and Calendar of Events  

mailto:dennis.moreno@sbcglobal.net
mailto:patinogil@sbcglobal.net
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Witte Museum 

3801 Broadway 

   San Antonio, Texas 78209 

(210) 357-1900 

 

Fairytale Fiesta 

through 24 August 2014 

 

Julian Onderdonk in New York:  The Lost Years, the Lost Paintings 

through 9 September 2014 

 

McNay Art Museum 

6000 North New Braunfels 

         San Antonio, Texas  78209 

         (210) 824-5368 

 

Paul Strand: The Mexican Portfolio 

4 June through 24 August 2014 

 

Beauty Reigns: A Baroque Sensibility in Recent Painting 

11 June through 17 August 2014 

 

Matisse and Picasso: A Friendly Rivalry 

18 June through 10 August 2014 

 
San Antonio Museum of Art 

200 West Jones Ave 

San Antonio, TX  78215 

(210) 978-8100 

Matisse: Life in Color 

3 May 2014 through 26 July 2014 

 

Glories of the Baroque: 17
th

 Century European Art 

3 May 2014 through 26 July 2014 

 

TX13: Spotlight on Texas Artists in the Contemporary Collection 

5 September 2013 through 9 November  2014 

 

 

News and Calendar of Events  

http://www.wittemuseum.org/
http://www.mcnayart.org/
http://www.samuseum.org/main/
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Library Guides from Texana/Genealogy 

The Texana/Genealogy department now has a presence on the San Antonio Public 

Library’s website, www.mysapl.org. Go to the website, click on “Services,” and scroll 

down to Texana/Genealogy. There you will find our blog, back issues of the South 

Texas Researcher (directly at http://www.mysapl.org/texana.aspx), our upcoming classes, 

and some of our “guides.” 

 

 The Library Guides are subject bibliographies with a current twist—

databases, websites, event schedule, blogs, as well as books. The department now 

has the following guides on the library’s website under “Resources.”  

Cemeteries 

Civil War 

Civil War in Texas  

Death 

Family History 

La Meri 

World War I   

Hispanic Genealogical Research 

Jewish Genealogy 

King James Bible 

Local History  

Special Collections 

Texas History 

The Wild West 

 

 

 

San Antonio Genealogical & Historical Society 
 

In addition to Beginner and Intermediate Genealogy classes, The San Antonio 

Genealogical & Historical Society is offering its Sunday afternoon “How to Find 

Out Who You Are” classes.  Classes are $5.00 for members, $10 for non-members 

Call 210/342-5242 for reservations or mailto:saghs@sbcglobal.net.  Classes are held in the 

library annex, behind the library. 

 

With over 16,500 volumes, 600 + maps, a large vertical file collection and internet 

access to several great databases, the SAG&HS Library is one of the best private 

repositories of genealogical and historical material in South Texas. 

 

The Library is located @ 911 Melissa Drive, off Blanco Rd, outside loop 410 and is 

open Monday 10-4, Wed. 10 am-9:00 pm, Sat. 10-4, Sunday 1-5. Members research 

free. Non-members may research for a $5.00 donation per day. Tours of the library 

are free. For more information, visit www.rootsweb.com/~txsaghs2 

 

 

 

 

News and Calendar of Events  

http://www.mysapl.org/
http://www.mysapl.org/texana.aspx
mailto:saghs@sbcglobal.net
file://f2/www.rootsweb.com/~txsaghs2
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News and Calendar of Events  
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Federation of Genealogical Societies Conference 2014 
 

 

 

August 27-30, 2014 - San Antonio, Texas 

with local co-hosts 

San Antonio Genealogical and Historical Society 

and the Texas State Genealogical Society 

Gather with the nation's genealogists in historic San Antonio, Texas, for the Federation of 

Genealogical Societies 2014 Conference, Gone to Texas! 

Join us August 27-30, 2014, as together we experience four days of genealogical learning, 

networking, and discovery, deep in the heart of Texas. Our local co-hosts for 2014 are the 

Texas State Genealogical Society and the San Antonio Genealogical and Historical Society. 

Together we will continue our tradition of providing exceptional educational opportunities 

for genealogists from across the nation and beyond. 

 

 

 

 

 

Conveniently located in downtown San Antonio, the Henry B. Gonzalez Convention Center 

will host the conference's workshops, lectures, and exhibit hall. 

200 East Market Street, San Antonio, TX 78205 

 

REGISTRATION

News and Calendar of Events  

file://f2/users/ac12518/2014/FGS%202014%20Conference%20Home_files/FGS%202014%20Conference%20Home.htm
https://www.fgsconference.org/registration/start/
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Sue is the manager of the Clayton Library in Houston. For those of you not familiar with it, the 

Clayton is one of the best genealogical libraries in the country. Like the South Texas Researcher, 

the Clayton publishes a monthly newsletter. The story below is from the current (July) issue. I 

enjoyed it so much (and sympathized with her) that I asked Sue if we could publish it here.  

 
 

You never know when things are gonna go. 
 
I have a favorite tree on the Clayton Library property. This tree (see below) is a beautiful 
palm tree or pineapple tree as I call it.  This tree is a landmark in the Museum District 
(where the library is located).  People ALWAYS take pictures with it.  It is such an 
unusual tree. 
 
This tree gave off sprouts that were growing into new strong trees.  The palm tree 
sprouts were becoming huge, not unusual here in Texas, since everything is bigger.  I 
had been very protective of the tree and the sprouts. 
 
You probably know where this is going.  Today, I drove into the parking lot.  The big tree 
is still there, thank goodness, I did not audibly gasp.  However, the Parks Department 
has pulled out what they were calling itinerant tree sprouts!  The new palm trees are 
gone!  Although I am not a gardener, I do understand pruning and weeding, but for 
goodness sake the sprouts are gone.  Now, I have nothing to judge the parking of my 
car by! Or conversely, the big palm tree has no descendants to leave behind. 
 
The point of this story is that you never know when things or people are going to 
disappear.  With life’s finite time, it is even more important to get the stories of our 
families from our family members.  You don’t want to find out one day that the sprout or 
grown tree that you love is gone, and you didn’t get the memories or stories from it that 
you wanted. 
 
The recent celebration of D-Day and other World War II events are poignant reminders 
of how when a memory is lost, so is history.  The last of the original 29 Navajo Code 
Talkers passed away.  That eye-witness to our military history is gone forever.  Now any 
new story about the first class of code talkers must be considered at best a secondary 
source, as it will need to be compiled from the primary and secondary sources left 
behind.  There is no one left who can give a firsthand, or primary, account of what it was 
like to be among the Navajo Code Talkers who created and implemented the code 
during WWII.  Any story left untold by these men will be untold forever.  If we don’t talk 
to our families and get their stories recorded, written down, and passed on, sprouts 
won’t grow and families will be lost.  
 
As you do your research, listen to stories, go to repositories, and visit places, keep a 
history, research log, or journal of that research activity.  What did you do?  What did 

From Sue Kaufman  
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you look at?  Where did you visit?  What did you discover?  Who did you talk to?  What 
were your research goals?  
 
Keeping track of your research, getting stories, and making memories is all part of 
family history.  It is not just about chasing names and dates.  It is about listening to, 
sharing with, and leaving, a part of you and your family for those who come behind us, 
so they know who came before them. 
 
                                     

 

 

 

Sue Kaufman 

Clayton Library Manager 

 

 

 

  

Thank you Sue 
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DO YOU HAVE A CONFEDERATE ANCESTOR? 

 

 

The period 2010-2015 is being observed as the Sesquicentennial of the 
War Between the States. 

Now is the time to join the Sons of Confederate Veterans and honor your 
ancestor and his heritage. 

 

************* 

The San Antonio Civil War Roundtable 

 

The San Antonio Civil War Roundtable (SACWRT) is a non-profit group that promotes the study of the 

American “Civil War.”  The Sesquicentennial of the War is being observed from 2010 to 2015.  Meetings 

are held on the third Thursday of the month to discuss topics about the War.  We meet at Grady’s BBQ, 

6510 San Pedro Avenue at the intersection with Jackson-Keller Road.  The group gathers at 6 PM to eat 

and visit, with the speaker and discussion at 7:00 P.M.   

We are seeking to grow the group by recruiting new members and speakers.  Please visit one of the 

meetings to see if this group might be of interest to you.  For further information contact Richard Brewer 

at 210-490-8827 or by email rbrewer@sbcglobal.net. 

 

We look forward to having you attend our meetings and become an active member.  

 

************* 

THE ALAMO CITY GUARDS CAMP #1325 

MEETS ON THE FIRST THURSDAY OF THE MONTH AT 6 P.M. AT GRADY’S 

BARBECUE, 6510 SAN PEDRO AVENUE AT THE INTERSECTION WITH JACKSON-

KELLER ROAD. 

News and Calendar of Events  

 

mailto:rbrewer@sbcglobal.net
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Visitors are always welcome.  Come see if this may be an organization that interests you. 

Contact Commander Russ Lane, alamocamp@yahoo.com, 210-491-0676 for additional information 

and eligibility requirements 

WWW.ALAMOCITYGUARDS.COM 

 

 

Findmypast.com releases records of the R.A.F. 

 

Findmypast in partnership with The National Archives has released nearly 450,000 service 

records of men of the Royal Flying Corps and Royal Air Force, including 342,000 Airmen’s 

records never seen online before. 

The records, comprising National Archives series AIR 76 (Officers’ service records) and AIR 79 

(Airmen’s records) contain information about an individual’s peacetime and military career, as 

well as his physical description, religious denomination and family status. Next of kin are often 

mentioned, and this too has been fully indexed and is easily searchable 

 

US National Archives Will Upload all its Holdings to 

Wikipedia. 

The U.S. National Archives and Record Administration (NARA) has announced that it will be 

uploading all of its holdings to the Wikimedia Commons. Dominic McDevitt-Parks, the 

Wikipedian in residence at the National Archives and Record Administration, stated, “The 

records we have uploaded so far contain some of the most high-value holdings … However, we 

are not limiting ourselves … Our approach has always been simply to upload as much as 

possible … to make them as widely accessible to the public as possible.” 

_______________________________ 

Published by: Texana/Genealogy Department 

San Antonio Public Library 

600 Soledad 

San Antonio, Texas 78205 210-207-2500   

E-mail: genealogydesk@sanantonio.gov 
 

Please submit information and articles to the above e-mail. 

For the August 2014 by 15 July 

September 2014 by 15 August  

 October 2014 by 15 September  

Websites 

 

Web Sites 

of Interest 

mailto:alamocamp@yahoo.com
http://www.alamocityguards.com/
http://goo.gl/vQBaOR
http://goo.gl/wpzXBj
http://goo.gl/wpzXBj

